

Ardtornish Newsletter

Government of South Australia Department for Education

Term 2 Week 7 - 15th June 2018.

Ph: 8264 8099 - Email: dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au - OSHC: 8369 4069

No: 9

In this Issue

- Ardtornish Dance Sport Regional Finals
- Are your contact details up to date?
- Excursion/Incursion Update
- Canteen Roster
- Netball News
- Ardtornish Children's Centre Update
- Farewell Isaac
- Working Bee
- School Photos
- · Advancedlife Photographers
- School Uniform
- Year 3/4 Kiva Room 22

Diary Dates

June

17th - Pedal Prix

20th - SAPSASA Boys Football Carnival, Zoo Snooze Rm 24

21st – Zoo Snooze Rm 18

23rd – Working Bee

25th – Governing Council 7pm

26th - Orders Due Krispy Kreme

27th – Volunteers Morning Tea

28th - School Photos

29th – School Group Photos, Assembly 10am

July

4th – Island Dreaming Performance, SAPSASA Touch Footy, Krispy Kreme Delivery

6th – Last day of Term 2: 2.15pm Dismissal

23rd – First day of Term 3

Road Crossing Monitors

Tues 26th June – Mon 2nd July Jelena D, Ayla W, Phoebe D

Tue 3rd July – Fri 6th July & Mon 23rd July

Rylen P, Kithmin W, Hannah G

Tue 24th July – Mon 30th July Samantha M, Crystal H & Scarlett G

Please arrive by 8.25am

Ardtornish Dance - Regional Finals

On Friday the 11th of May 2018 seven dance sports teams represented Ardtornish in the regional finals of the Dance Star, Glee, 100% Cheer and Aerobics Competitions at the Golden Grove Arts Centre. The day was kicked off by our hip hop team, Ardtornish with Attitude. They performed strongly and won their section by less than a point.



Next up was our Future Legends Cheer team Blue Sparkles. They came out smiling, danced well and have been invited to participate in state finals. After that we had our Primary Aerobics teams, Ignite and Squad Goals. Both teams performed well on the day, with Squad Goals in 1st place and Ignite in 3rd. Primary Cheer Red Shimmer came out next and placed second with a high energy routine.

The last team of the day was our Primary Open Aerobics Triple Rhythm who came 1stin their section. They had some tough competition, but their energy levels and timings were amazing. The head judge commended our teams on their behaviour and our coaches for their choreography, amazing feedback to receive!

We are very proud that all teams are through to states on the weekend of the 23/24 of June at Brighton Performing Arts Centre. We wish our teams the very best of luck.





Are your contact details up to date?

Earlier this term when we were forced to close the school due to a water emergency, office staff were required to contact all families as promptly and effectively as possible. We predominately used Skoolbag, Google +, text messaging and phone calls. Some teachers also used Class Dojo and Seesaw to contact families.

During this process it became apparent that many families have changed their contact details but not informed the school. It is of crucial importance that in the case of an emergency we can contact all families promptly. From next week we will be sending home printouts of contact details. Please check, make any changes and return to your child's class teacher as soon as possible. If there are no alterations please write no changes on the sheet and sign before returning.

Excursion and Incursion Update			
ACTIVITY	DATE/S	STUDENTS INVOLVED	LAST PAY DAY
Zoo Snooze	Rm 24 - 20/6 Rm 18 - 21/6		8/6/18
Island Dreaming	4/7	all	3/7
Krispy Kreme			26/6/16
Scholastic Book club			20/6/18
Community Lottery		Rec	

CANTEEN ROSTER

Tuesday 19th Wednesday 20th Thursday 21st Friday 22nd

Mary-Anne R Emma S Bec D, Helen G, Emma S

Michele S

Tuesday 26th Wednesday 27th Thursday 28th Friday 29th Michele S Mary-Anne R Emma S Renae W, Stacey C, Rhonda P



Netball News

We are looking for anyone who would like to coach or play in a netball team of any age. Coaches for under 7 & under 9 don't need any experience. They really just need a parent to put

bibs on them every week and collect the money.

If you are interested in either becoming a coach or playing in an Ardtornish netball team, please contact the front office and we will forward your details on to Kym Mcleod our Netball Coordinator.



Inclusive Soccer Program for "all abilities"

Saturdays during school terms from 1pm to 2pm

Heights School, Brunel Drive, Modbury Heights

Registration:

Nader Ibrahim - NDIS Coordinator 0410 960 061 ndis@oneculturefootball.org



Igor Negrao - Disability Manager 0403 703 816 disability@oneculturefootball.org



Vegan Cooking

First Aid

Amy's program was a great success and we are most grateful for the extraordinary effort that she made to share her skills and knowledge. Copies of her recipes are available on request Instructions for making the wax wraps are easily located on You Tube. If there is any interest we could make some more another

day – just speak to John. Amy said that, her time permitting and sufficient interest, she might have another course in 2019.

If you have something that you wold like to share with or present to families, speak to John or one of the team.

There are still vacancies for Leanne's session on Saturday 23 June.



Assembly Coffee Mornings

A reminder that whenever there is a school assembly, the Children's Centre has coffee and heating from 9-10am. John Buckell

82649828, 0409984495 or email john.buckell@sa.gov.au

Goodbye & Goodluck Isaac

We would like to say farewell and goodluck to Isaac Prior our Pastoral Care Worker. Thankyou for the amazing contribution you have made to our school. We wish you all the best in your new full time job with the Department of Child Protection.



We know that the children you will

be helping will appreciate your kind, understanding and helpful nature and especially your huge sense of fun, just as we have! All the best we hope you come back to visit.

















9am – NOON Saturday 23rd June 2018

BYO spades, shovels, gloves, wheelbarrow

Some jobs are:-

Spreading mulch

Working in the garden area

Digging, painting, cleaning, raking, planting

Please note – most of these jobs are only suitable for adults. Any children will need to be supervised by their own parents.



Free sausage sizzle lunch cooked in our new outdoor kitchen in the Garden Area

School Photos

School photo day is: Thursday 28th June for class photos and Friday 29th June for groups.

Please note: there is **no** mop up / make up day. Group photos include....Dance, Hip Hop, Cheer, Aerobics, Band, SRC Executives, Pedal Prix, Netball, Kanga Cricket and Basketball. Group photo orders are taken a couple weeks after photo day.

Students who are in a group photo please remember to bring with you, your instruments or costumes and uniforms on the day.



Dear Parents,

School photography day is coming up very soon. Thursday June 28th for class photos and Friday 29th June for Group Photos. Group and portrait photographs can be purchased by going to www.advancedlife.com.au and using the Online Order Code: 4M3 KGD 8R2 or by using the envelope.

Important Information:

- School photos purchased online DO NOT require envelopes returned to school
- Don't forget to order your sibling photos now
- Late fees/additional charges will be applied for purchases after photo day
- Photos will be returned to your school for distribution approximately six weeks after photos are taken

*Sibling photographs must be ordered either online or by order envelope prior to the day of photography. A photograph will not be taken without an order. Sibling photographs only apply to children enrolled at the school.

advancedlife would like to express our appreciation to Ardtornish Primary School for placing your trust in us. Please remember we offer a 100% money back guarantee on our products to ensure your peace of mind. We would also love to receive your feedback or resolve any issues you may experience as fast as possible, to ensure your satisfaction. If you have any questions, comments or feedback relating to your advancedlife experience please contact us at-

enquiries@advancedlife.com.au

School Uniform

All students are required to wear the correct uniform/dress code at all times

Our school uniform consists of red t-shirt, red jumper, red school jacket, blue school hat, blue shorts / blue skirts / blue pants / blue skorts – with no stripes and logos.

- Dress blue & white (can have fine red line check)
- Year 7's ONLY blue shirt and blue jumper
- Shoes plain sandals (summer); school shoes, sneakers, flat ankle boots.
- No jewellery except for studs or sleepers or a watch.
- No make-up / nail polish / fake nails.
- Headwear (headbands, hair ties etc.) is only white, black, blue or red.
- No hats needed from Term 2 through to 1st September.

Year 3/4 ~ Kiva

Room 22

We are excited to share with you our Year 3/4 student's support of the non-profit organisation KIVA.

Kiva connects people, through lending, to alleviate poverty. Leveraging the Internet and a worldwide network of microfinance institutions, Kiva lets individuals lend as little as \$25.00 to help create opportunities around the world.

The students in Room 22 have supported Kiva since 2011, enabling people in even remote areas of the globe, to hold the power to create opportunities for themselves and others. We've made over 65 loans to people in 28 different countries.



This year students have been given the task of helping out at home to earn a gold coin. This will contribute to our joint effort to support this very worthy cause.



Of course the wonderful thing with Kiva is that each of the \$25.00 loans are repaid over time and so our help just keeps rolling on, year after year.

Students work in small groups to choose the recipient for their loan. This decision can be really quite difficult as students voice their opinions, compassion and make decisions together to maximise their help. Working collaboratively was an important part of this process.

We are currently in the process of completing our jobs to raise money

and then the selection process will begin.

Some students stacked and unloaded the dishwasher, tidied their rooms and swept up leaves. The variety of jobs is fantastic and great feedback is being given to each student by their parent or caregiver. Students show great pride sharing how they helped their family. This will become the focus of our Shared Talks this term.

We are extremely proud of the students' wonderful effort and consideration for others.



Dear Kiva Lender, Sannu! Greetings from the Babban Gona Farmers Organization!

I would like to first start by expressing my gratitude to you for supporting us in our mission to alleviate poverty by empowering Nigerian farmers. These smallholder farmers are often excluded from the conventional financial system. They have great difficulty in procuring farm inputs such as seeds and fertilizers at affordable prices, making it nearly impossible for them to escape the cycle of poverty.

With your help, Babban Gona has been able to provide a holistic agricultural package designed to improve crop yields, reduce production costs and help the farmer members obtain the best prices for their produce. We are proud to share that this has led to a 2.8X increase in net income and a 2X increase in crop yield.

Together we can make a difference.